
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 859 – Legislation passed last session (2007 Act 85) made changes to the way wine can be produced and distributed in this state.





AB 859 repeals a requirement from Act 85 that the board of directors of a small winery cooperative wholesaler must meet with the Department of Revenue and the University of Wisconsin Center for Cooperatives at least once every six months.  AB 859 also repeals the requirement for a small winery cooperative wholesaler to submit semiannual reports of its operations and sales activities at these meetings.





Fiscal Effect:


The Department of Revenue has determined this bill has no significant effect on the administration’s administrative operations.





Supporters Message:


Since 2007 Act 85 has taken effect, it is clear the semi-annual meetings and the reports are not necessary, since other reporting requirements in Act 85, already ensure DOR has the appropriate information to issue wholesalers permits.  





Opponents Message:


There is no known opposition to this bill.





Key Supporters:


Rep. Garthwaite, Cooperative Network Association





Key Opponents:


No one testified or registered against AB 859, and no one registered against it with the Ethics Board.





Committee Vote:


On April 15, 2010, the Assembly Committee on Rural Economic Development recommended passage of AB 859, on a vote of 10-0.





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Jennifer Western, Office of Representative Dan Meyer (6-7141)
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